

Police Department October 7, 2009

Edward A. Flynn Chief of Police

Daniel Cardona Vice President and General Manager **Bradley Center** 1001 N. Fourth Street Milwaukee, WI 53203

Dear Mr. Cardona,

I have recently received your September 10, 2009 corres jondence in which you express your desire to extend our mutual Law Enforcement Special Assignment Grant Agreement (CC File # 011573). This extension would be for the :wo (2) year period beginning September 30, 2009 through September 30, 2011.

I am pleased that you have found our officers to have de nonstrated the highest standards of professionalism while working at the Bradley Cente. Please accept this letter as my mutual agreement to extend the terms of our afore nentioned agreement, subject to the following: The employee compensation rates which Bradley Center reimburses the Milwaukee Police Department are, at the presen, those contained in the December 18, 2008 e-mail provided to Mr. David Harrell of your staff (copy attached). I should also note that these rates are the subject of collective bargaining with my employee groups and as such, any future increases during the period of this agreement will be forwarded to your staff within thirty (30) day: of their implementation.

If you approve of the conditions as I have outlined, pleasi sign and date in the space provided below and return a copy to my office.

Sincerely

Edward A. Flynn

Chief of Police

Milwaukee Police Department